
 

 

Town of Goshen 

Board of Selectmen 

Minutes of Meeting 

September 25, 2017 

 

Present:  Bob Bell, Doug O’Clair, Kevin Bevilacqua, William Ball, Sandy Sonnichsen,  Alicea 

Bursey, Chief Dan Peterson, Cindy Rouillard 

The meeting came to order at 6:35 PM 

• Check reports were reviewed and signed. 

• The Selectmen signed Intent to Cut application.  

• Bob stated Old Province Rd is the worse road in the town.  A warrant will be written to 

have the road fixed.  Doug will contact Cary Whipple, from United Construction to see 

what needs to be done to the road.  The project will go to Bid. 

Kevin stated a resident had called about a problem with a culvert that goes across his 

driveway.  Kevin will look at the problem. 

Kevin stated he is going to shim Lear Hill with pavement. 

• The Selectmen discussed signs that need to be installed at Gunnison Lake.  Doug will see 

what signs are at the Lake and where they are hung.   

The Selectmen discussed removing the rope swing that is hung on a tree branch.  Sandy 

Sonndersen Chair of the Conservation will also see what could be done with the tree. 

• Sandy asked if a public hearing needs to be held to accept the $10,000 for the grant for 

the grange roof.  It will be sent in 2 different checks, each for $5,000.  Cindy stated she 

will call the state to see if a hearing needs to be held if it comes in 2 checks. 

• The Selectmen reviewed and approved a letter responding to a resident that had a 

complaint regarding the highway department tearing up the lawn.  The Selectmen asked 

Cindy to mail the letter. 

• Bob asked Chief Peterson why the fire alarm went off at the Library.  Dan stated he was 

out of town and had not seen the report 

Meeting adjourned at 8:15 PM 
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